
 
 

 
 

 
 

Statutory Notice 

Philip Southcote School 
 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19 (1) of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006, as amended by the Education Act 2011, that Surrey County Council 
intends to make a prescribed alteration to Philip Southcote School, Addlestone Moor, 
Weybridge, Addlestone KT15 2QH from 1 September 2021. 
 
The school currently admits 20 pupils per year group in Years 7 to 11 and 30 pupils 
across Years 12-14. It is proposed to expand Philip Southcote School as below: 
 

• Expand to accommodate a total of 150 pupils on the Philip Southcote main 
site by providing an additional 50 places in Years 7 to 11. The main point of 
intake will be at Year 7. 

• Relocation of the current sixth form provision and permanently increase 
capacity to accommodate a total of 60 pupils by providing an additional 30 
places in Years 12 to 14. The sixth form would be located as a split-site at 
the former Meads building, adjacent to Chertsey High School, Chertsey 
Road, Chertsey. 

• Creation of two Philip Southcote School satellite sites at Chertsey High 
School and Kings International College, providing 20 places at each school 
across Years 7 to 11. Both satellite sites will provide for pupils with Moderate 
Learning Difficulties. 

 
All pupils, regardless of the site they attend, will be on the roll of Philip Southcote 
School. Numbers at the expanded school will grow incrementally, although where 
there are spaces and demand, new pupils may be accepted in other year groups, 
where appropriate. 
 
Surrey County Council has complied with all applicable statutory requirements to 
consult in connection with this proposal. At the conclusion of the Notice period, if 
permission is granted by the Surrey Cabinet Member for All-Age Learning, Surrey 
County Council will implement the proposal. 
 
A building project will be undertaken on the main school site to provide the necessary 
additional capacity, for which the appropriate planning approval will be sought. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the full proposal.  Copies of the full proposal can be 
obtained from:  
Surrey County Council Website: www.surreysays.co.uk 
Email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk 
Post: Education Place Planning Team, Surrey County Council, Quadrant Court, 
Guildford Road, Woking GU22 7QQ 
 
Within six weeks of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may agree, 
object to or make comments on the proposal by accessing the consultation via the 
Surrey County Council consultation website: www.surreysays.co.uk. Alternatively, 
representations can be made by email to schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk or by post to 
Lauren Comer, Education Place Planning Team, Quadrant Court, 35 Guildford Rd, 
Woking GU22 7QQ. 
 
Signed: Rachael Wardell, Strategic Director of Children, Families and Lifelong 
Learning, Surrey County Council.  Publication Date: 20 May 2021 


